On Thursday, November 18, 2021, we noticed some "changes" inside the building of
the School of Biology (Aristotle University of Thessaloniki). Specifically, in the foyer
area, there was plasterboard placed blocking half the space, leaving a corridor
between the two entrances of the building. In fact, there were even some visible red
marks (X) on certain walls, including one wall of the squatted space marking them for
demolition. After researching, we found that on September 16th, 2021, at the Ministry
of Digital Governance and the Transparency program, there was a project titled:
‘RECONSTRUCTION NEEDS FOR THE SCHOOL OF SCIENCES, neighbouring
building”, commissioned for 1,320,600.00 euro. One of the stipulates was to
complete the project within 16 months from the signed agreement. From the layout
plans it is clear that they intend to repurpose the squatted space as a "waiting area”
- something "extremely viable" for the functionality of the school. Rectors and
contractors have already taken action and started remodelling “unused” spaces...

WE WILL NOT WAIT IMPATIENTLY FOR THE EVACUATION OF THE
SQUAT...

WE INVITE EVERYONE IN SOLIDARITY TO SUPPORT OUR STRUGGLE
AND DEFEND OUR SQUAT COLLECTIVELY.

WHEN YOU FIGHT YOU CAN LOSE, WHEN YOU DON’T FIGHT YOU
HAVE ALREADY LOST.

SQUAT AT BIOLOGY SCHOOL OF THESSALONIKI



